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Staff Report
Origin

Contract 3118Q (Supply and Installation of Conduits & Water Service Pipes Using Trenchless
Technology and Other Related Civil Works) allows the City to retain a civil contractor to employ
horizontal directional drilling methods (trenchless technology) to install conduits and water
service pipes in various configurations on an as-needed basis. This current contract between the
City and Ulmer Contracting Limited expired on December 31, 2015 and is currently being
extended on a month-to-month basis. Following the completion of a Request for Expressions of
Interest (RFEOI) process to identify a qualified civil contractor for a new contract, staff have
identified Ulmer Contracting Limited as the most qualified contractor to undertake this work.

This report supports Council’s 2014-2018 Term Goal #6 Quality Infrastructure Networks:

Continue diligence towards the development of infrastructure networks that are safe,
sustainable, and address the challenges associated with aging systems, population
growth, and environmental impact.

6.1. Safe and sustainable infrastructure.
6.2. Infrastructure is reflective of and keeping pace with community need.
Analysis

Use of Trenchless Technology by the City

Several years ago, the City began using trenchless technology to install City infrastructure (i.e.,
electrical and communications conduit and water service pipes). The three main benefits of
using this methodology for installing underground infrastructure are:

e cost savings as there is little or no road and/or sidewalk reinstatement required (as there is no
open trench);

e less inconvenience to the general public (e.g., no lane closures); and

o reduced length of the construction schedule.

To date, the Transportation Department is responsible for approximately 60 per cent of the work
issued under this contract for traffic signal infrastructure improvement projects while the Public
Works & Engineering Division accounts for the remaining 40 per cent for waterworks and
roadway lighting improvement projects. The Information Technology Department also uses
these services for city-wide fibre optic cable network expansion by coordinating their needs
through the Transportation Department’s Traffic Signal section.

Because this technology is specialized and requires an experienced contractor with full service
capacity, the City opted to utilize a Request for Expressions of Interest (RFEOI) Process instead
of a Request for Tender Process as the former emphasizes qualifications and experience over the
latter, which focuses on the lowest responsive cost. An RFEOI allows the City to “pre-qualify” a
contractor based upon qualifications and experience as a first step and then, if there is more than
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